
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
      3rd - 6th September 2024

Week 1
Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

It has been lovely to see all of our pupils back in school this week and ready to start the new academic 
year. We are looking forward to a successful and enjoyable year ahead.

I have held assemblies this week with all year groups to clarify our standards and expectations. I 
reminded pupils about the importance of high standards of uniform, including a reminder that make up, 
false nails, and false eyelashes are not allowed in school. I also spoke about the importance of good 
attendance, punctuality, and Behaviour for Learning. The assemblies also included information about 
more serious matters of the consequences of repeated poor behaviour, bringing prohibited items into 
school, and also of becoming involved in anti-social behaviour outside of school. All of these are 
examples of behaviour which could lead to permanent exclusion from Parklands. Though we start the 
year with this reminder, we know that the vast majority of Parklands pupils behave well both in and out 
of school, and are a credit to us all.

Pupils have also been reminded of our expectations around mobile phones in school. All mobile phones 
and ear buds should be off and out of sight on our school premises. We spoke to the pupils at some 
length last year about the reasons beyond this expectation, and we have been really pleased with how 
the pupils have responded to this. 

I would also like to remind you that all pupils should have a refillable water bottle with them every day in 
school. We have several water fountains which dispense cold drinking water, and these can be used by 
pupils to fill their bottles during the day. We have also ordered some reusable water bottles with 
Parklands branding and these will soon be available for pupils to buy at a reduced cost from school, 
using cash or Scopay.

An additional reminder that Parklands offers a wide range of extra curricular activities for our pupils to 
get involved in; please encourage them to check the timetable for clubs in school and to get themselves 
involved in as many as possible.

To end on a positive note, we were delighted with our outgoing Year 11’s GCSE results. This was our 
strongest performance ever and we are proud of them all. We know that pupils achieve their very best 
with us at Parklands, as a result of our high expectations, our pastoral care, and your support. 

Regards,

Mrs. Batson

Headteacher



Whole School Messages

(Year 7) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Ultimate Questions 

Enquiry Question - Is it possible to find answers to ultimate questions?

1. What are the 6 major world religions?
2. What does ‘fundamental British values’ mean? 
3. What does democracy mean?

(Year 8) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.

Current Unit - Prejudice and Discrimination 
Enquiry Question - Why do people discriminate?

1. Give a definition for stereotype
2. Give 3 examples of the 9 protected characteristics 
3. Why can stereotyping be harmful?

(Year 9) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.

Current Unit - Human Rights and Social Justice
Enquiry Question - Do we still need human rights today?

1. What are the 6 major world religions?
2. Give 3 facts about Sikhism 
3. What is the holy book in Sikhism called? 

Blood Brothers

The deadline for purchasing tickets for the Blood Brothers trip in November for Year 11 is Friday 13th 
September. These can be paid for on Scopay. There are only 14 tickets remaining. 

Year 11 Welcome Evening

Thank you for attending the ‘Welcome to Y11 Evening’ we hosted on Wednesday. If you would like to 
see the details of the presentation again or if you could not make it, you will find the presentation linked 
here. The key dates are on slide 18. 

Lost property

We are receiving items of lost property without the pupils’ name attached in some form. This makes it 
difficult to return to the rightful owner. Could you please ensure that the pupils name is clearly marked 
on their items. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1S7_Dga3TFHL7BXlScjIm8nNmCP2K7Jq3/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

School office 

Please could we ask that the office is only contacted with messages for pupils in an emergency as per 
the Mobile Phone and Smartwatch responsible use policy. In addition to this, the office will only 
contact home in exceptional circumstances. Due to the high volume of incoming and outgoing calls it 
is not possible for non-urgent messages to be relayed as this could delay a message relating to an 
emergency. You are welcome to send texts to pupils as they will be able to switch their mobile phones 
on and check for messages once they leave the school grounds after 3pm. 

After school arrangements
Please remind your child to inform you in advance of any information relating to their after school 
commitments/arrangements such as after school clubs. We cannot routinely pass on messages of this 
nature.

Dropping items off at school
Any items that are dropped off for pupils at Reception will be left there for pupils to collect. Due to the 
volume of items we receive each day, we cannot deliver items to pupils or send messages letting them 
know they have arrived. Therefore please ensure your child is aware that in the event they forget 
something they know to check at the main office. Messages will only be sent relating to medication. 
For anything that is being left with us please ensure your child’s full name is on and clearly visible. 



Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 216 pupils to date
Year 8: 205 pupils to date
Year 9: 209 pupils to date

Year 10: 211 students to date
Year 11: 176 students to date

All: 1017 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1ZGcjIkr5nWUjuNXkLFmrjqKp9d7iLqPxEX2HoBjzX9k/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Parklands Peru Page

At the end of last year we introduced you to our Parklands’ Peru Crew. If you missed it, we are a group 
of current Year 9 pupils and 2 members of staff who are going on the adventure of a lifetime in August 
2026. As you can imagine, this is an amazing opportunity and one that we need our whole school 
community to help with. We are going to be holding fundraising events over the next two years for you 
to get involved in but the easiest way for you to support us, without it costing you a single penny, is to 
download the from your App store or scan the QR code and register for Parklands’ Peru Crew. If you 
shop online using this App then over 7000 companies from Amazon to Tesco, Compare the Market to 
M&S and thousands more will give us a percentage donation of all your purchases without it costing 
you anything. We’ll keep you posted on all our news and plans. Thank you for your support.

easyfundraising App  



Whole School Messages



Whole School Message

Barcelona Football and Netball Tour 2025 - Expressions of Interest -The link to the form is here.

Videos - part 1 and part 2

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeZi_wPRh_XaKUcggE_NTnxcjMUaokriDXx_rzFLDd0g_427w/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Lfwc73ml0aDtb7fBATi3kQcGNusJE7xo/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1qrTFwcz_LY78-T_o5v_kJt9GBbsq1Cy8/view?usp=sharing
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Whole School Messages

Click here to view

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1n-btx1klD_2Juvzyym9KvSSD4-dii2P4/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

WHAT IS CLASSCHARTS?

At Parklands, we use Classcharts to record positive praise, rewards, badges achieved, skills displayed 
as well as logging infringements to the school standards.
All parents are able to access this through the ClassCharts Parent App or through the ClassCharts 
website.
This will allow you to track their positive behaviour points, their timetable, any milestones e.g "Bronze 
Award" as well as the ever coveted "Pupil of the Week" award.

HOW TO ACCESS CLASSCHARTS

You will be able to access the parent account by using this spreadsheet to find your parent access 
code.
To protect data, you will have to use your child's Admission number to identify the correct Parent 
Access Code. If you are already logged in to ClassCharts from a previous year you do not need to 
take any further action.
I have attached information about how to access ClassCharts and all the features. Please do take the 
time to look through the start up guide
.
https://pages.classcharts.com/wp-content/uploads/Class_Charts_for_parents_guide.pdf

HOW TO FIND YOUR CHILD'S ADMISSION NUMBER

You can find your child's admission number on Edulink under "Account Info" and scroll down to reach 
"Admission number".

HOW YOUR CHILD ACCESSES CLASSCHARTS

Your child’s form tutor should have shared the pupil access codes with them during form this week. If 
for any reason your child does not have their access code, please ask them to email 
classcharts@parklandsacademy.co.uk and someone will get back to them with their ClassCharts 
access code.

Kind regards,

Mrs Wilkinson
ClassCharts Lead

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1SrLvni5yiZzDj6dJrZJ9yHz__gFc_dnWOGPRC3T6JfQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://pages.classcharts.com/wp-content/uploads/Class_Charts_for_parents_guide.pdf
mailto:classcharts@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Whole School Message

Click here to view.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KlYGBaLxSl0coIt1dVsj6nJvhtX95gkF/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages
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Whole School Messages

Please get back involved. We have had lots of ticket sale disappear and we need to get them back up 
to 250 tickets

£1 a week, the weekly prize fund is currently at around £70 a week! There is a draw every week for 
Parklands and you are also entered in all of the bigger prizes.



Careers

Click here for this week’s career news.

For any parents/carers new to the school, Career News is published weekly and covers all aspects of 
careers: college and apprenticeship open events, work experience, vacancies, blogs, webinars, 
competitions, conferences and so much more. 

We are again running the EDT Bronze Industrial Cadet Challenge - a STEM competition for Year 8 
pupils. If you are interested in STEM subjects, or good at making presentations or models - please let 
me know: pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk or call in at the Top Office. The challenge will run from 
November to March this year, rather than in summer - and I am aiming to win the overall ‘Best Project’ 
trophy this year!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/AUTUMN_24_Issue_1.pdf
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk


Careers

Lots of college open events coming up in the next few weeks. I will be publishing the Careers 
Calendar early next week once I have all the dates and times confirmed - this will go on the school 
website and in Career News. Year 11 should attend as many events as possible to make a fully 
informed choice (this applies even if you are intending to take up an apprenticeship place or join the 
uniformed services). You will need to book in advance for some of these events, so keep an eye on 
the bulletin for details. The first Runshaw event is Saturday 21st September from 10am - 2pm.

Advance Notice: The Chorley Careers Event is at the Town Hall on Thursday 7th November, from 3pm 
- 7pm. This will feature some of the biggest employers in the region, hoping to recruit local talent. 
More details to follow on this in the next few weeks. Open to all Year 10 and 11 plus parents/carers.


